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Shag Rag                  Burlington Shag Club 

     Incorporated 1985 
  www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

    
    February 2006 
                                 
From the Prez, 
                                                                          

    Greetings!  Thanks for your continued support of the club and its 
activities.  Our re-up party headed by Kent Bradsher and his committee 
was wonderful.  It was very well organized and the participation was 
great.  Thanks to Sherry and her staff at Bogey’s for making us feel very 
welcome.  Special thanks to DJs Roy Childress and David Tuttle for 
keeping the dance floor packed all night.  We had many people re-up and 
several new members to join in the fun.  Again, thanks for such a 
wonderful time to Kent Bradsher and his Membership Committee and all 
those who helped. 
 
Shagging at the Mall for Meals on Wheels was a blast.  We had almost 40 
members in attendance that came out to support this event.  Thanks to 
Gerry Holland for donating his time and even getting the Mayor to attend 
and speak.  Gerry was also very active in getting us an interview with 
WBAG and Gail Stuckey to get the word out about the Meals on Wheels 
event.  Also, thanks to our friends at WPCM who advertised on a daily 
basis for this event.  We all had a great time shagging at the Mall.  Special 
thanks to Gerry for going the extra mile in promoting the Meals on 
Wheels. 

 
The Meals on Wheels event was a lot of fun.  The Holiday Band was as 
good as ever.  The DJs, Gerry Holland, Roy 
                               
 

President: Ronnie Gregory 585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolfe 222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 584-3451 
Treasurer: Mary Gregory 585-1118 

Newsletter Editor: Sheila Walker 227-8029 
Webmaster: Mary Gregory 584-1118 

 

 
 

Membership Renewal Information 
It’s that time again! 

 

Renewals should be given to Evelyn Turner or to the Membership 
Committee or mailed to the Burlington Shag Club, PO Box 1174, 
Burlington, NC 27216.  The cost of the BSC Card is still only 
$15.00.  You can also order your 2006 SOS Card at the same time for 
only $30.00. 
 

Also, please use either the membership form in this newsletter of 
print the membership form from the website, 
(www.burlingtonshagclub.com).  We need to update our roster with 
correct information and if you will complete all applicable 
information and send it in, it will be much easier and greatly 
appreciated.  We would also like for all of the Hall of Fame Members 
and Past Presidents to complete a form and submit it as well.  Even 
though they have a lifetime membership with no renewal charges, 
this will insure that the needed information is up to date. 
 

Thank you, 
Membership Committee 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
   S.O.S. Membership Application 
    Please Print 
Memberships are for the Calendar Year. 
 

Name(s):_________________________Male:___Female__ 
 
Street  Address:___________________________________ 
 
City,____________________________Sate,________  
 
Zip:__________________Email Address:__________ 
Phone:___________ 
 
Were you an SOS member in 2005? Yes:___No:___ 
 

In order to receive your SOS membership card for $30, you 
must be a member of the shag club.  Please complete the 
above form and turn it in with your check (payable to 
BSC). 

 
 



 
 
 

  HAVE YOU SEEN 
     “FLAME” ? 
 

                  Missing In Action 
 
Last seen at Master’s lounge February 17, 2006. 
He was sitting on Jim Way’s table.   
See picture below for easy identification. 

 
 

 
 

If you have seen him, or know of his where abouts, please contact Jim West at 
919-968-8472.   

 
           And the answer is… 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Childress and Rick Turner were all great.  The decorations were 
beautiful and the dancers were phenomenal!  Thanks to all of those who 
volunteered their time to help and support Meals on Wheels.  
Remember, we will be discussing the Meals on Wheels at the March 17th 
meeting, so please plan to attend. 
 
Remember to contact Denise Upchurch, if you are interested in bowling 
on March 18th. 
Eden’s Area Shag Club Party is approaching, and we should all make 
an effort to go support them.  Denise is trying to get enough people to go 
on a bus or van, so please contact her if you are interested.   
 
On a personal note, remember we are here to have a good time with our 
friends.  This club does a lot in the community as well as for its’ 
members and sometimes things don’t turn out as perfect as you try to 
make them.  All of the committees try hard to make all the events fun 
and fair for everyone.  We are here because we care for each other and 
we all have some of the same goals.  Working together is the key and a 
positive attitude and respect for each other is what makes us the special 
club that we really are. 
 
Keep on shagging and love what you do. 

 

Ronnie Gregory 
windmill@triad.rr.com 
 
 

2006 Committee Chairs 
 

DJ………………………………………………Kim Caldwell 
Entertainment………………………………...Brenda Smith 
Golf Tournament………………………….Chuck Upchurch    
                                                                          & Clint Sharpe 
Hall of Fame………………………………...Judy Satterfield 
Membership………………………………….Kent Bradsher 
Newsletter…………………………………….Sheila Walker 
Nomination……………………………………....Bob Maccia 
Sunshine/Remembrance...……………….....Carol Pettigrew 
Telephone…………………………………….…Butch Dowd 

 
 
 



 
 

Minutes of February Business Meeting - February 17, 2006 
Submitted by Evelyn Turner 

 
Meeting Attendees: 
Peg Hansen Rick Wolfe Debbie Wolfe Donna Campbell 
Judy Smith Martha Shoffner Pam McHone Rick Campbell 
Fred Hallaman Jackie Hallaman Roy Jolly June Massey 
Steve Pettigrew Carol Pettigrew Clint Sharpe Randy Graham 
Baxter Sellars Pam Hord Brenda Smith 
David Tuttle Polly Tuttle Jesse Justice 
Angie Sharpe Butch Dowd Kent Bradsher 
Susan McKinney Betty Honeycutt Evelyn Turner 
Jonnie Ellington Hugh Walker Sheila Walker 
David Satterfield Judy Satterfield Lynda Justice 
Denise Upchurch Chuck Upchurch Mary Gregory 
Ronnie Gregory Ron Jefferies Steve McHone  
 
1.  Ronnie opened the meeting at 8:03, welcomed everyone, and asked if there were 
any new members in attendance.  There were not.   
2.  Secretary's Report - 226 current members of which 61 have not renewed yet.  
Evelyn reminded everyone that names will come off the roster and newsletters will 
not be sent if not renewed by the end of February.  Minutes from January were 
approved and stand as printed in the newsletter.   
3.  Treasury Report - Mary Gregory - Balance on hand $5,257.22.  A full report was 
handed out to members. 
4.  By Laws - Sheila Walker - All of the revisions have been reviewed by the 
committee.  These revisions will be presented to the general membership at the March 
business meeting for discussions. 
5.  Re-Up Party - Kent Bradsher reported that the party went very well.  There were 
95 members there with approximately 50 as renewals.  The DJs played for free.  Larry 
Jordan won the 50/50 of $178.  Expenses came to around $850, just under the $900 
allocated.  
6.  Entertainment - Brenda Smith asked to discuss the Christmas Party on December 
16th.  We need to book a facility soon.  The Moose Lodge is available, $300 rent, can 
bring our own food, set-ups and beer available at reasonable prices, and we do not 
have to have security.  Ramada Inn is also available for December 16th, cash bar, we 
would have to purchase their food, and have security.  Motion was made for Moose 
Lodge, seconded, and passed.  Other details can be finalized at later dates.  
7.  Float for SOS Parade - Brenda Smith and Baxter Sellars - Brenda said club would 
compete for Best Shag Theme again this year.  A core group has been formed to pick 
the theme, which will hopefully be kept a secret.  Denise asked who was on the core 
group.  That group consists of Jim and Stephanie West, Ronnie & Mary Gregory, 
Brenda, and Baxter.  Some members who have worked on the float for several years 
expressed disappointment that they were not included in the discussion and had no  

 

 
 

 
 
 

                        

   

                                      
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        

              
 
 



                 
 
 
As you all know, the cost to mail a letter is increasing by two cents in the 
next few days.  This will mean that it will affect our club’s budget for 
mailing out the newsletter.  There is a way that this increase in cost can be 
off set, but we need your help.  Below you will see the price list for 
advertising in our newsletter and/or on the website.  If you have a business 
or know someone who has a business, please ask them to advertise in our 
newsletter and/or on our website.  It will increase their business as well as 
help your club. 
 
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows: 
  
       Size    One-half year  Full Year 
 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
 
To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
 
        Size    One-half Year  Full Year 
 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 

If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward it to Mary Gregory as soon as 
possible.  Mary will place it on the website and forward it to the editor of the 
newsletter for printing.   
 
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  
Contact the newsletter editor, or one of the club officers and we 
will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
President: Ronnie Gregory 336-585-1118 
Vice-President: Rick Wolff 336-222-1363 
Secretary: Evelyn Turner 336-584-3451 
Treasurer & Webmaster: Mary Gregory 336-585-1118 
 
 

 
 
chance to make suggestions or voice opinions.  Brenda stated that because 
there had been so many on previous years’ committees, there were too many 
ideas and too much discussion before a theme could be finalized.  That is 
why the decision was made to have a core group decide the theme.  Other 
members still felt like they should have been told of the float meeting and 
not kept in the dark.  Ronnie ended the discussion by saying if someone 
wants to work on the float, they should contact Brenda or Baxter.  
8.  Dancing at the mall - Ronnie thanked everyone who came and supported 
the effort. 
9.  Bowling Tournament - Jesse Justice and Denise Upchurch - If you want 
to participate, please give your money to Denise by March 11th.  $10 for 
three games.  The tournament will be held at Country Club Lanes on 
Saturday, March 18th, starting at 7:00.  You need to get there early enough to 
get your shoes and be ready to bowl at 7:00.  There will be $200 in prize 
money.  There are 12 people who have paid to date, Denise needs at least 30.  
Teams (2 women and 2 men) will be drawn on the Friday night before, at 
Masters Lounge.  Bowlers must be a member of the shag club.  There will be 
a DJ in the lounge at the bowling alley afterwards.  
10.  Raffle for Meals On Wheels Benefit - Angie Sharpe needs two 
volunteers for the 10:00 slot.  
11.  Winter Workshop will be held in Columbia, SC, February 24th and 25th.  
Attend if you can.  
12.  Steppin' Out Shaggin' Shag Club in Eden will hold their "area" party on 
Saturday, March 11th.  Details will be in our newsletter.  Please see Denise if 
you want to ride in a van.  
13.  DJ Throwdown - March 3rd, 4th, and 5th.  North Myrtle Beach.  
14.  Christmas Parade Float - Judy Lindley was not at the meeting.  This will 
be discussed at the next meeting.  
15.  Ramada Inn management has asked that members not go into other 
parties held in other rooms.  Have had some complaints, although some of 
our members were invited to come.  
16.  Newsletter - Sheila Walker - Need info for the March issue by February 
21st.  If you did not get your newsletter, please see Sheila.  Also, Sheila 
encouraged our members to use the services of the advertisers.  
17.  Special Olympics Golf - September 9th - Chuck Upchurch said that 
Amanda, the coordinator for Special Olympics, asked about putting our club 
logo on shirts they are having printed.  Members agreed to this and thought 
that was a nice gesture.  
18.  50/50 Drawing - $59 was won by Butch Dowd. 
19.  With no further business to discuss, Ronnie closed the meeting at 8:58. 
 
The next Burlington shag Club Business meeting will be March 17, 2006 at 
8:00PM at Ramada Inn Burlington.  Room for meeting TBA. 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Wit & Wisdom 
 

Try your luck at a game submitted by Mary Gregory. 
 

STICKDOKU 
 

Use your logic to find the correct number for each square.  When finished, 
all nine rows across, all nine columns down and all nine 3-by-3 boxes must 
contain all nine numbers, 1 through 9, with no repeats. 
 
 

Good luck! 
 
   

 
 
 
 

If you continue reading your newsletter, you will find the 
answers. 

 
  

If you have any type of puzzles, word search, picture hunts, riddles or any 
other type of fun activities that you would like to see in your newsletter, 
please let the editor or one of the officers know and we will try our best to 
have it available for everyone to enjoy. 
 
                        
 

Steppin’Out  Shag Club will host Their 
Annual “Meet The Area Shag Club Party 

on Saturday, March 11, 2006.  Please make 
plans to attend. 

 
 
 

Your membership has run out.  To continue to 
receive the Newsletter, you must send that 

renewal in now.  This will be the last issue you 
will receive unless you renew your 

membership.  So to keep up with what is going 
on, send in your renewal now!!!!!!!! 



 
 

 
 

              

                  MARCH 17, 2006 
                         8:00 PM  
                      Ramada Inn 
 

If you have any issues or concerns to be discussed, please bring them to the 
business meeting to be presented.  With the help of your fellow members all 
issues and concerns can be resolved. 
 
                                                                                                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

          
 
 
 
If you do have comments concerning the newsletter, be it positive or 
negative, please call me, email me, or come to me at the club and I will 
do my best to make whatever changes necessary to make this 
newsletter the best that it can be.  As you will see, we now have some 
advertisers and with a little luck we will have more.  Please utilize 
these businesses when you may need their assistance.  They are part of 
your Shag Family. 
 
If you do not receive a newsletter, please call me and leave a message 
at 227-8029, or email me at walkshei@armc.com , and I will send you 
one as soon as possible.  I can only send letters to the addresses 
provided to me, so if your address is not correct it is your 
responsibility to get the corrections to the club secretary and she will 
forward them to me.  This will insure that you do receive your 
newsletter as well as helping to keep the club records up to date and 
correct.  We need everyone’s help in doing this.  Please do not leave it 
up to the officers and committee chairs alone, remember, we are a team 
and it takes team effort to make things happen. 
   
Sheila Walker, Editor 

                    
 
 
 

       Meals On Wheels Event 
 

Around 400 people attended 
Ticket Sales $6,451.00 

Sponsors $12,295.00 

50/50 $489.00 

Raffle $1,465.00 

Money Toss $729.00 

Pictures $45.00 

Total =  $21,474.00



 
 
 

  

       Sunshine News! 
 

• Stephen Sterns Mother is very sick but is getting better. 
• Shirley Chambers and Sandra Moore Father has been very ill. 
• Tammy Allen has been sick. 
• Dave Robinson has been sick.  

 
Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and 
prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.  We look forward to seeing you 
guys back at the club and doing what you do best…Shagging with your friends. 
 
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee 
for any reason, please contact Carol Pettigrew-committee chair, and Mary 
Gregory-web master.   
 
To reach Carol Pettigrew--- 
Phone…….449-6903  
E-mail… carol.pettigrew@alamance.cc.nc.us 
Address: Carol Pettigrew 
Adminstrative Assistant 
Alamance Community College 
Graham, NC 27253 
Office phone: 336-506-4149 
Fax Number: 336-506-4342  
 
 
Carol has asked that if you know of anyone who needs to be placed on the 
sunshine list, to please let her know.  Do not assume that someone you told 
in the club will forward the information to her.  All ways to get in touch with 
Carol Pettigrew is listed above.  You may always go to the web site and click 
on her email address and type in your addition.  If we all work together, no 
one should be left out or forgotten. 

 
To Reach Mary Gregory… 
Go to the web site and you may email her of call her at 336-538-1118.  She 
will also need the same information you give to Carol so she can update the 
website.  Again, do not assume that the information will be passed on.  We 
all need to do our part.  

 
 

 
 
 
 

                                  
  

 
 March    April 
3/3 Jonnie Ellington   4/5 Carolyn Moore 
3/4 Ann Bare   4/6 Jim Bowland 
3/7         Ron Russ   4/9 Chuck Upchurch 
3/11    Cookie Fogleman   4/10 Mitch Mitchell 
3/11   Steven Pettigrew   4/11  Charles McKee 
3/11  David Satterfield   4/11 Evelyn Turner 
3/13  Kim Cauldwell   4/11 Dotty Whaley 
3/15  Ray Jolly   4/11  Mike Wilder 
3/16  Okie Fogleman    4/13 Janice Cook 
3/20   Peg Hansen   4/13 Clint Sharpe 
3/21  Mary Gregory    4/14 Roy Childress 
3/26 Rhonda Webster   4/16 Al Fogleman 
3/28 Janice Bowland   4/16 Sue Ward 
3/28  Fran Bonkowski   4/17 Lauren Campbell 
3/30  Carl Hansen   4/18 Polly Tuttle 
3/31  Larry Hursey   4/20 Judy Lindley 
     4/21 Larry Patterson 
     4/22 Butch Dowd 
     4/24        Hugh Walker 
          4/25  Norma Long 
               4/27  Pam Hord 
     4/27 Robert Wilborn 
     4/28 Carol Oliver 
     4/29  Zane Gibbs 
  
 

Current Membership    !!!!         
    226      
                



                            
 
 

 
April 21, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada 
Inn from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is TBA 
 
April 21 - April 30, 2006 
SOS Spring Safari at N. Myrtle Beach, SC    
 
April 28, 2006 
SOS Spring Safari    NO DJ 

 
 

 
 

John David Sims Dale Oakley Ronnie McMannen  
Leisa Baker  Rhonda Webster  Mike Hunter Sue Ward 

 David Oakley  Marjorie Throckmorton        Susan Dail  
Donna Hall  Debbie Wade Mike Hall Betty Hall 
 

Congratulations on joining the best Shag Club 
in the Association.  We hope that you will join 
in and become a very active in your new club 
and get to know all of you new family. 

 
From all of your new Shag Family we wish to 
welcome you to the best Shag Club around. 

 
 
To The Burlington Shag Club, 
 

Brent and I would like to thank you for recognizing Mike during the 
Christmas Party.  The lighting of the candle, the moment of silence, the 
plaque, and the poem and picture was really a heartfelt and touching 
tribute for him.  We greatly appreciate every one involved.  I am glad to 
be a member of the club for you all are truly special people. 
 

Love, 
 

Edith Loy 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Parade 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Burlington Shag Club at their finest as the winners for 
three years running at the SOS Parade for the “Best 
Shag Theme” 2005.   
 
 

        CAN WE DO IT AGAIN AND MAKE IT FOUR TIMES ??   
 

Any Burlington Shag Club Member  interested 
in participating in the 2006 Float Committee, 

please contact Co-Chairs: 
      Baxter Sellars at 260-2102 

     OR 
                Brenda Smith at 684-3368 



 
 
 

PUZZLE PAGE 
 
 

                       
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

                   
 
 

Mary Gregory, Ellen Taylor & Jesse Justice 
 

Did you guess them right??? 
 

 
         Who Are We ? 
 
 

Go to www.burlingtonshagclub.com and email us  
with your answer.  In the subject line, type in 

    “Mystery People” 
 
 

 

 
 

March 3, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn  a 
9:00pm – 1:00am.  DJ – Hugh “The Dancin’ Man” Walker 
 

March 3 – 5, 2006 
DJ Thrown down at N. Myrtle Beach, SC 
 

March 3 – 5, 2006 
DJ Throwndown at N. Myrtle Beach, SC 

 

March 10, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – TBA 

 
March 11, 2006 
Steppin’ Out Shag Club is hosting their: Meet the Area Shag Club Party” 
in Eden, NC… Details to follow…. 
 
March 17, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Business Meeting and Birthday Night” at 
Master’s in the Ramada Inn 8:00pm – 1:00am   DJ – TBA 
 
March 18, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Bowling Night” at the Country Club Lanes on S. 
Church Street from 7:00 pm until… Party and dancing afterwards in the 
Bar…cash prizes, fellowship, and lots of fun!… 
 
March 24, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – TBA 
 
March 31, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club “Shag Night” at Master’s in Ramada Inn 9:00pm – 
1:00am.  DJ – Chuck Clodfelter 
 
April 7, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night" at Master's in the Ramada Inn 
from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   DJ is Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress 
 
April 14, 2006 
Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting and Birthday Night" at 
Master's in the Ramada Inn from 8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    DJ is Rick 
"Biggun" Turner                       

 



 

 
 

Re-Up party 
 
 

 
 
 
The membership Re-Up party was held at Bogey’s on February 4, 2006, 
and was a complete success!  I’d like to thank all of the membership 
committee for their support and team work in this event. Also I’d like to 
thank Roy Childress and David Tuttle for providing the music for us 
that night. In addition, we can’t forget Butch Dowd for running pitchers 
during the free pour, and the great job Steve McHone did in the 50/50 
drawing. Congratulations Larry Jordan on winning the pot!  There were 
around 100 members that came out for the party. We had over 50 Re-
Up’s that night. 
 
On behalf of the membership committee, we appreciate all of the 
members who were able to participate by coming out to enjoy the 
night’s festivities, and it is our sincere hope that each of you enjoyed the 
event. 
 
We all look forward to a new and productive year. 
Thank again! 
 

Kent Bradsher-Membership Chairperson      
 

                 
 

 



 
Meals on Wheels 

  
This year marked the Fourteenth Annual Burlington Shag Club Hosted Meals on 
Wheels Fund Raiser.  There were a few changes made for the event this year.  
There was no silent auction, instead there were several raffle baskets filled with 
gifts and certificates for various venues in and around Alamance County.  Tickets 
were sold only during the event; therefore you needed to be present to win. The 
winners of the various gift baskets were very happy to receive such a package.   
 

Other happenings during the event was the line dance class with a review for some 
and new for others, of the Continental, the Bus Stop and the Tush Push.  Everyone 
who participated seemed to enjoy the opportunity to dance these old time 
favorites. 
 

The dancers for the demonstrations were very impressive.  The ages ranged from 
four years of age to the mid thirties.  Of course we can’t forget the parents who 
danced with their “shaggin” off spring.  We will not list your age, you know who 
you are.  There was a lot of money thrown onto the floor during all the dance 
demonstrations and we thank you for your support of not only Meals on Wheels, 
but also for the dancers who gave of their time and talents for your viewing 
pleasure.  A special thank you to Rick Turner for providing music for these 
dancers. 
 

The Holiday Band was a good as ever keeping the floor busy in the Ballroom and 
the DJs in the dj room, Roy Childress and Gerry Holland, did their part to keep the 
floor there busy as well.  Thanks to all for providing us with the tunes we do so 
love to hear. 
 

If you missed this event, and you would like to know more about it, plan to attend 
the business meeting on March 17th.  There will be a discussion concerning the  
2007 event. 

 
 
                 All on behalf of the residents of Alamance County. 
 
Submitted by:  Sheila Walker 

 
NC Shag Tag  

 
The new NC Shag Tag web site is now up and running.  You can now 
tell everybody to go to www.ncshagtag.com. They can get information 
and download an application from this site.  If you have any hints that I 
should add to the website please email me at 
ncshagtag@yahoo.com.  Please put this information in your newsletter 
on your website with a link to the shagtag site.  Please let all your DJ 
friends know and if you know any radio shows we can get this on please 
pass it on.  We have sold 177 so far.  We don't have many to go!!!!!!!!  
 
 

DJ Throw Down 
Two of our own Roy & Gerry are playing at the DJ Throwdown  

at Ducks March 4, 6-8 o’clock. 
 
 

Let’s Go Bowling!!! 
Don’t forget on March 18th we will be at the Burlington Lanes West to 
enjoy another night of fun and bowling.  There will also be music in the 

lounge afterwards so don’t forget your dancing shoes. 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
So if you are planning to participate on March 18th you must see Denise 
UpChurch and get your registration fee of $10.00 in now.  No one can 
register on that night.  Hope to see you there. 

 
 
 




